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Re:  Proposed Regulations on Suspension or Reduction of Safe
Harbor Nonelective Contributions (REG-115699-09)
Dear Sir or Madam:

The Investment Company Institute’ is pleased to submit this comment letter in support of the
Internal Revenue Service’s proposal to permit employers making safe harbor nonelective contributions
to a qualified plan to suspend those contributions because of a substantial business hardship. This
proposal will provide flexibility to employers facing financial difficulties that need to suspend employer
contributions. We have one suggestion for the final regulation, described below.

The safe harbor rules in Code sections 401 (k) and 401(m) allow employers sponsoring 401 (k)
plans to avoid the numerical non-discrimination (ADP and ACP) tests for a plan year if the plan
provides during the year for employer matching or nonelective contributions meeting certain
requirements. Although contributions generally must be in place for the entire plan year, current IRS
regulations allow a plan making qualified matching contributions to reduce or suspend contributions in
the middle of a plan year and revert to running ADP and ACP tests, if certain conditions are met.
These conditions require, among other things, that participants are given notice of the change and a
reasonable opportunity prior to the reduction or suspension to change their own contribution election.
The current regulations do not provide this same opportunity for employers making qualified
nonelective employer contributions.

IRS proposes to allow employers using the safe harbor for qualified nonelective contributions to
reduce or suspend the nonelective contribution during a plan year. The conditions are similar to the
conditions for a reduction or suspension of qualified matching contributions, except that only
employers that have incurred a “substantial business hardship” may reduce or suspend qualified
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nonelective contributions. Substantial business hardship is defined as being comparable to a substantial
business hardship described in Code section 412(c).

ICI supports this proposal, which will give flexibility to plan sponsors in a time of economic
challenges. In our view, employers reduce or suspend their employer contributions to a 401 (k) plan
reluctantly, typically to avoid layoffs and ensure the continued viability of the business. The proposal
incorporates the protections that exist under the regulations for suspension of matching contributions,
including that the plan calculate and meet the ADP and ACP tests and provide notice to employees.
We also support that the IRS allows plans to rely on the proposed regulations pending issuance of final
regulations.

We have one suggestion. Many ICI members or their partners use master and prototype
(M&P) and volume submitter (VS) programs and have obtained pre-approval of their plan documents
under these programs. Depending on the plan’s terms, the plan document may need to be amended to
allow for suspension of nonelective contributions. We suggest IRS consider issuing, as part of the final
regulations, sample or model language that sponsors of M&P and VS programs can use in amending
their plan documents.

If you have any questions, please contact the undersigned at 202-326-5810 or Mary Podesta at
202-326-5826.

Sincerely,
/s/ Michael Hadley

Michael Hadley
Associate Counsel — Pension Regulation



